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Having mail in voting be the default helps make voting more accessible in general. 

And also, I live in Portland and do not want to have to wait for literally hours during 

the work week to cast my vote. I come from Idaho, which is only in person voting, and 

I would still have to wait in line for several hours to vote. That's not just in Boise, 

either. In rural Idaho (Canyon County), it was very much the same. I cannot imagine 

how long or difficult it will be for me, let alone people who are old and/or disabled, to 

participate in deciding the future of this country if we all have to show up in person. 

The most efficient way to do this is the way we've been doing it. Voter fraud is a 

Trump/Republican lie. It does not happen near as much as they say it does, and 

certainly not in any kind of way that actually affects the results. I can cite my sources, 

if needed, but if anybody does an unbiased Google search, it's pretty easy to 

disprove the Republican lies. Do not be fooled, Republicans want to make it harder 

for people to vote because they know that's how they have the best chances of 

winning. And this fits right into their agenda. 


